
PTC	Meeting	Minutes	
	

Tuesday,	February	12th,	2025	
	
	
PTC	President	Autumn	Spayer	called	the	meeting	to	order	and	welcomed	those	in	attendance.		PTC	Board	
members	in	attendance	were	Spayer,	Turczyn,	Costello,	Aleksy	and	Eitutis.		Absent	were	Sarver,	Freed,	
Glover	and	Buffmack.		Introductions	were	done	by	those	in	attendance.	
	

• January	Secretary	Minutes	was	read	by	President	Spayer	and	approved.	
• The	treasurer’s	reports	were	given	for	January	by	Treasurer	Amy	Eitutis	and	approved.	

o ○	Checking-	$1,956.35		
o ○	Savings-	$54,712.47	
o ○	Combined-	$	56,698.52	

• A	discussion	was	held	with	those	in	attendance	regarding	school	assemblies	to	which	Mr.	Ziegler	
and	Mrs.	McDonald	stated	that	there	were	currently	non	planned.		President	Spayer	offered	help	
from	the	PTC	should	they	decide	to	have	any.	

• Grants	for	8th	grade	to	Scene	75	in	the	amount	of	$2244.14,	5th	grade	to	Medieval	Times	in	the	
amount	of	$	4858.65	(with	$2517.40	being	returned)	and	3rd	grade	to	Gamma	Phi	Circus	Morning	
Show	in	the	amount	of	$1,455.00	were	explained	by	President	Spayer.		All	grants	were	approved	
by	those	in	attendance.	

• Appreciation	Days	were	discussed	for	Administrative	Professionals,	Nurses	Day	and	School	Lunch	
Heros.		Gift	certificates	for	$25.00	were	decided	on	for	those	Days	by	those	in	attendance.	

• Teacher	Appreciation	Week	will	also	receive	Amazon	gift	cards	and	lunch	will	be	provided	to	both	
Northview	and	Parkside	schools	on	Tuesday,	My	6th,	2025.	

• Amy	Glover	states	that	volunteers	are	still	needed	for	Family	Bingo	Night	on.		A	discussion	on	
what	time	the	night’s	events	will	occur	happens.		It	is	decided	on	that	the	doors	will	open	at	5:30,	
bingo	will	be	from	6:00-7:00	p.m.	with	Mayor	Kolowski	and	his	wife	emceeing	the	event	and	the	
announcement	of	prizes/raffles	will	begin	at	7:00	p.m.	

• President	Spayer	states	that	no	one	has	reached	out	regarding	the	positions	for	the	2025-2026	
PTC	Board.	

• Treasurer	Eitutis	go	over	the	findings	for	bylaws	for	other	surrounding	schools.		JFK	school	in	
Spring	Valley	is	the	only	one	that	had	bylaws	listed	and	offers	them	for	handouts	to	those	in	
attendance	as	well	as	information	on	other	schools	that	have	a	PTC	in	place.	

• The	group	discusses	the	donations	for	bingo	night	and	also	how	to	go	about	asking	for	donations.			
• Donna	Aleksy	discusses	the	Read-A-Thon,	and	it	is	decided	that	it	will	cost	more	than	to	hold	the	

event;	therefore,	it	will	not	be	held.		The	group	discusses	different	options	for	bookshelves	for	the	
library.		Suggestions	are	offered	by	those	in	attendance.	

• The	Ties	&	Tiaras	event,	to	be	held	on	May	3rd,	2025,	will	be	an	Under	the	Sea	theme.		Heather	
Costello	reminds	those	in	attendance	that	volunteers	are	still	needed.			

• President	Spayer	states	that	for	the	month	of	January	$35.00	was	earned	through	the	Box	Tops	for	
Education	program.		President	Spayer	encourages	everyone	to	utilize	the	program.	

• President	Spayer	makes	a	motion	to	dismiss	the	meeting	at	6:45	p.m.	


